
Transfers from inside to outside Rockingham County
When a student leaves your school and transfers to another school system, the student’s file should be sent to Central Office with a note stating that the student has moved.  Attach to the front of the file a copy of the request for information or the address of the receiving school.  Central Office will copy the necessary information to send.  An original folder should never be sent out of Rockingham County.  Not only should records be maintained for audit purposes, but history has shown that a large number of students return.

The law specifies that parents must be informed before information is sent.  A signature on a release form satisfies this requirement.  There is also a statement in each school’s student handbook indicating to parents that all records, including special education records, will be sent to the receiving school when a student moves.  Thus a parent signature is not mandatory in order to release records.

Hopefully, the EC teacher will contact the receiving school and facilitate the smooth transition for the student.  Note also that the cumulative folders for all EC students should have “hard cards” in them indicating that special education records are available and directing the receiving school to call CO.

If the student moves especially near headcount time, please make certain that the EC office is made aware of the move.
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